



Warsaw, Poland, 19th November 2021

Dear participants IDO World Championships in Warsaw,

We have 3 weeks to competition in Poland , we want to give You all nessesary and important informations.

The COVID situation in Poland, as in the whole of Europe, is increasing, but it does not affect the normal functioning of our country. Schools, theaters, philharmonics, sports venue, shopping and cultural centers are open. There are concerts and exhibitions with audience participation.

As organizers, we confirm that:

When entering Poland, you must have COVID passports - vaccinations accepted are Astra Zeneca, Moderna, Pfizer, Johnson & Johnson or an antigen test. You can also have a certificate of Covid history in the last 6 months. Children up to 12 years of age do not need to be vaccinated at the border. For those willing, we prepare information for border guards, where are you going and for what purpose.

Due to the competition in the Hotel, we have many rooms at our disposal, which will help us to be, unfortunately, further away from each other.

At the entrance to the hotel, you will meet the first security zone, where the temperature of people entering the room will also be measured and the masks will be checked. Hotel staff, organizer staff and all participants are required to wear masks only, except for dancers on the stage and places in restaurants during meals.

Each person participating in the competition: a dancer, trainer, judges, organizational staff, spectators must submit completed special Covid declarations, which can be found on the website www.worlddanceweek.com and, through the Captain of the Representation, submit them to the Organizing Office upon registration. Judges and viewers fill in the document and hand it over themselves when collecting the ID or tickets to the audience.

There will be dispensers with antibacterial liquid on the premises of the Hotel, however, we ask that each of you have your own liquid and masks for the entire stay at the Sangate Hotel. For those willing, it is possible to purchase masks and disinfecting liquids directly at the Hotel.

At the ZERO level, you will find Bubble zones prepared for you, their size will depend on the number of dancers from a given country. Some for several States will be common.

"Bubble zone" covers 1296 square meters (36x36)

In the vicinity of the bubble zone you will also find a specially prepared Award Ceremony room, where only finalists and their coaches will be admitted. This will avoid a large crowd at the dance floor when announcing the results.

From this zone, you will take the stairs to the FIRST level, where there is a large area of 2,268 square meters (36x63). The dance hall is divided into zones: the dance zone, the judges zone, captains zone, the spectators zone, and the free - buffer zone.

The stage will be cleaned between the dance blocks. At the end of each competition day, the buffer zones and the main hall will be disinfection.

You will be able to do the travel antigen tests in the closest distance from the hotel (the building next door or at the airport, which is less than 2 km away). We are working on a test point directly at the hotel, but we have not yet confirmed it.

We will have trained lifeguards throughout the competition, there is also an isolation / anti-doping room in the hotel.

In order to limit contact with the public, the organizer introduced the possibility of purchasing tickets and accreditation online. For this purpose, please write and send an email to danceweek@danceweek.pl.

The number of seats in the audience is limited and we cannot guarantee the possibility of purchasing tickets on the spot.

For the safe conduct of the World Championhips, we need engagement of all people- dancers, coaches, captains, spectators and of course all our workers.

We ask you to send all the guidelines to the dancers and coaches, we believe that common sense will help us safely conduct the expected World Championships.

Documents – Covid declaration You find on website: https://www.worlddanceweek.com/ - events and doc – statutory and docs.

Thank you to the Presidium of the IDO, and in particular to the Sports Director, vce President Mrs Fiona Johnson for her dedication to the organization of the competition, I thank the Chairman - President of the IDO, Mr Velibor Srdic and the Supervisor, vcePresident of the IDO, Mr Edilio Pagano, for the hours spend together on consultations and arrangements of all organizational plans

We are looking forward to you in Warsaw, see you on 10 - 15/12/2021!

with PDF Presidium & the Organizational team

with a dancing greeting,